Merrylee Primary School Parents Association Meeting Minutes January 2018

Present- Jackie, Donna, Sarah, Kirsty, Carol, Kim, Louise, Liz (HT)
Apologies: Rachel, Duncan, Lucy, Mel, Isla, Gail, Gillian, Emma, Elena, Steven

Minutes of previous meeting
Proposed by Donna seconded by Jackie

Christmas Fayre – Jackie will contact Cordia regarding the let for the Christmas Fayre, as no one came from Cordia on the day, and it is not aparent on the invoice if we have been charged.

Future Events- A new calendar is to be sent to parents

P5-7 Movie night - 50 tickets have been sold so far. Jackie will arrange pizza, Louise will arrange sweets and water and Donna will bag sweets and bring them on the night. More parent helpers may be needed. DVD- school of rock (PG)

Family Fun Night- Friday 2nd March (7-10pm)
The Coupar Institute has been booked for £387.50. Donna has had some dialogue with them in relation to complaints and they will try to be more accommodating and allow space for up to 10 prams and scooters. We should look into finding another venue for this event in future because of issues we have had with this venue. Some suggestions to be looked at in August are David Cardell centre- Ledard Road, Weirs Tennis Club.
Format of the night- Chris Taylor or Adam Whitelaw to be contacted by Jackie to see if they will DJ/host.
Bingo, raffle and prizes (Elena, Sarah and Jackie) Quiz – Jackie will prepare quiz and print answers for people to check after.  Decor for hall- to be discussed with Gillian. Food hygiene- Jackie and Louise have certificates and will discuss this with Gillian. A Doodle poll will go out about food. Gail will be asked to organise flyers, tickets and posters. Raffle books, napkins and table cloths are needed.

Treasurer report – See attached report. Photo sales are down slightly due to a larger amount of late orders. £5000 is to be handed over to school.

Liz gave feedback and a breakdown of where the money has been spent throughout the school. A new cooking room has been set up in the left pod using some PA money as well as a grant through food for thought.

Other events

Book fair - 21/22 March
Spring event - 24/25 April (during school hours) obstacle course
Disco - 26th April (evening)
School show- rehearsal 26th, performances 27th and 28th
Fun day- Weirs - free event 24th March Easter theme

Teaching staff feedback (Liz)
Staff absence has been high at start of year due to illness. A new principal teacher post in the school has been advertised and will close after 2 weeks. Internet safety week will be beginning with sessions for parents, as well as teachers, and will be covered in all of the classes with the pupils. PEF spending budget is to be carried over to April. Parents have been in contact regarding not having enough space in clubs. This is an ongoing issue as these clubs rely on the good will of staff in their own free time and there is a lack of space. The younger children miss out due to the size of the school. The school will try to advertise other affordable clubs going on in the area for these children. P7 show auditions have started.

AOCB

PA as a charity- Jackie is in talks with Phil Broadley and the Parent Council to discuss and progress how the PA could run as an independent charity. This would be a 3 month process. Some concerns were highlighted and will be looked into, in particular - how accounts would work, gift aid and the amount of work this would entail. Also Liz would need to separate the school accounts. This should be further discussed and some research done to find out how other schools are managing this.

Donna will set up a messenger group for the PA to get quicker feedback for some things.

Date of next meeting 28/2/18
